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Summary:

The Romanian representative in Washington note the delivery of the North Korean
message to the US Deputy Assistant Secretary of State for European Affairs. The
telegram notes that the US State Department does not wish this kind of communication
between Pyongyang and Washington to be permanent. 
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TELEGRAM
Sender: Washington 
CLASSIFICATION: SECRET
Date: 08.05.1974/
No.: 78.028

On May 7th, I gave the Deputy Assistant Secretary of State for European Affairs, J.
[John A.] Armitage, the messages sent by the Supreme People's Assembly in the
Democratic People's Republic of Korea to the President of the US Senate, Gerald Ford,
and, respectively, to the Speaker of the House, Carl Albert.

J. Armitage said that he receives these messages while reserving the right to tell us
his potential reactions afterwards. He mentioned that in the current circumstances
the State Department had great reserves vis-à-vis such a way of communicating
between the parliaments of two countries, the United States of America and North
Korea, which do not have official state-to-state relations. Moreover, the Deputy
Assistant Secretary of State underlined, those messages had been sent to the US
Congress after being released publicly and after the Americans learned that those
messages did not include any concrete proposal.

The Department of State does not want such a way of communicating, in which the
Department of State was involved, and which could stir up undesired reactions in
Congress, become permanent.

Signed: Corneliu Bogdan

Sent to: Nicolae Ceausescu; Stefan Andrei; First Direction - Relations; Third Direction -
Relations


